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BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
DEEP RIVER TOWN HALL 

 
Regular Meeting of July 13, 2010 
 
Attendance: Selectmen Dick Smith, Art Thompson & Dave Oliveria.  Also: Margot  

Hilfinger, Rich Strukus(video recording), Russell Marth, Bob Jenkins, Patricia Damon 
(Judge of Probate) 

 
 
1] Call to Order: 
 
 The meeting was called to order at 6:36 pm by Dick Smith.   
 
 
2] Minutes: 

 
Regular Meeting of June 25, 2010.  Motion by Art Thompson, 2nd by Dave Oliveria, to 
approve the minutes of the previous meeting.       
          APPROVED  3—0 

 
3] Probate Court 
 

Judge Damon discussed at length existing Probate Court records, which have been housed 
safely in the Town Clerk’s vault in the Deep River Town Hall since 1893, when the Town 
Hall first opened..  Smith noted that he had sent a letter dated July 12, 2010 to Judge 
Damon requesting that she advise the Court Administrator of the Town’s keen desire to 
have the records remain, as they have for more than a century, in the Town Hall vault. 
 
Thompson inquired whether the Judge for the new Probate District would be better served 
if the records were in his office, which is expected to be in Old Saybrook.  Judge Damon 
explained that they are used mostly for research by title searchers and genealogists.   
 
Text of the letter follows: 
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July 12, 2010 

 

The Honorable Patricia Damon, 

Town of Deep River Judge of Probate 

171—B  Main Street 

Deep River,  CT    06417 

 

VIA COURIER 

 

Dear Judge Damon: 

 

Per our conversation of last week, let this letter serve as the Town of Deep River’s 

keen desire to retain all Court records produced prior to the formation of the 

Regional Probate Court next January. 

 

It is our contention that, like the land records that date back to the early settlement 

of our region, these Probate records are part and parcel of our local history.  As 

you know, space is not an issue.  These invaluable records have long occupied 

their assigned space in our Town Clerk’s vault.  Furthermore, researchers will find 

it much more expeditious to have both sets of records remain where they are, as 

they have throughout recent history. 

 

Please pass this letter on to whomever you feel should be aware of our strong 

feelings.  We look forward to maintaining this avenue to Deep River’s history as 

we have for many, many years.  If I can be of further assistance in this quest, 

please call on me. 

 

Yours very truly, 

   

Richard H. Smith. 

First Selectman 
 

 
Motion by Oliveria, 2nd by Thompson, to formally endorse Smith’s letter. 
          APPROVED  3—0 

 
4] Grant Resolution for Town Clerk 

 
Motion by Oliveria, 2nd by Thompson, to approve the following resolution: 
 
Resolved: That Richard H. Smith, First Selectman of the Town of Deep River, is 

empowered to execute and deliver in the name and on behalf of this municipality a 

contract with the Connecticut State Library for an Historic Documents Preservation 

Grant.             
          APPROVED  3—0 

5] Nursing Service Closure Update 
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There was a lengthy discussion concerning closing the Nursing Service.  The transition 
appears to have gone very smoothly.  There were a few Social Services issues which were 
handled with the assistance of Rosie Bininger, Chester’s social services Director.  Smith gave 
an update on billing, over-expenditures and expected revenues. 
 
Thompson offered his draft of a proposed ordinance that would establish a Deep River 
Public Health Nursing Committee for the following purposes: 
 
A) Advise the Board of Selectmen on all matters related to Public Health Nursing; 
 
B) Act as liaison between the Deep River community and our contracted nursing 

service; 
 
C) Administer the Memorial Fund as a special segregated town fund for charitable 

purposes to promote public health; 
 
D) Assume any other duties or responsibilities assigned to the Public Health Nursing 

Committee by the Board of Selectmen or a Town Meeting. 
 
Thompson noted that he had consulted with Town Attorney Jane Marsh to ensure that the 
document is properly worded.  Attached is a revision of Thompson’s draft, which the Board 
will review and finalize at their July 27, 2010 meeting.  Text of the proposal and related 
documents follows: 
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Thompson moved, Oliveria 2nd, that the meeting adjourn at 7:20.    
APPROVED  3—0 
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 Respectfully Submitted, 
 Richard H. Smith, First Selectman 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

RHS/jk 


